
Buildings & Grounds Projects

Football field scoreboard - $21-28K    New LED scoreboard. Our present scoreboard is rather 
old (1986 or 1987) and we have bulbs that go on and off when we use it. We can no longer get 
replacement parts for it. Some school district sell advertising on their scoreboards to help offset 
the cost.

Fence Repairs – $2K.    We have some fencing that needs repaired around the track/football 
field.

Gutters on the High School roof - $8K.   Put gutters on the high school roof to keep the water 
from eroding the ground below the scuppers. 

Concrete pad for the courtyard - $3K   Fill in the garden area in the “courtyard” with concrete 
and put 2 or 3 picnic tables in for seniors/juniors in good standing to eat lunch out there. 

Sand down and refinish the north gym floor - $15-20K   The north gym floor hasn’t been totally 
refinished in years. We probably need to start putting money away to have the floor sanded 
down to bare wood and then restriped, new logo put on it, and new water based polyurethane 
top coats put on.  We need to put this on the 2022-23 buildings and grounds list to get 
completed in the summer of 2023. 

New volleyball standards - $2-4K     New heavy duty volleyball standards for the new 
competition gym. 

Three new security cameras - $6K     This would add a 270-degree camera off the NE corner of 
the bus barn to get the north part of the parking lot and street areas. Add a 180-degree camera 
to the west side of the bus barn to get the north end of the faculty parking lot. Add a 180-
degree camera on the east side of the elementary playground. Presently we don’t have a 
camera with a good view of this part of the playground. 

Total cost of all of these items is $57K to $71K 

Additional Items:

Concrete pad for the cardboard recycling trailer to get it off the street. We’ll need to also cut 
and grind the curb when we pour the concrete pad for the trailer.

Move the trash dumpsters to the back of the building

Additional exterior lighting on the south end of the high school building to light up the sidewalk 
in front of the building on Walnut Street.


